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March 13, 2024

SENT VIA U.S. MAIL & E-MAIL
Hawaii Community Development Authority
ATTN: Ms. Lindsey Doi Leaverton, Asset Manager
547 Queen Street
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813
Email: lindseydoi.leaverton@hawaii.gov

Re: Three Year Renewal of Lease – 545 Queen Street, Unit 100

Dear Hawaii Community Development Authority Board:

Reference is made to that certain General Lease No. 19-01 commencing 
August 1, 2019 (“Lease”), under which Volunteer Legal Services Hawaii 
(“Volunteer Legal”) leases space (the “Unit”) from Hawaii Community 
Development Authority (“HCDA”) on the ground floor of the building 
located at 545 Queen Street, Honolulu, Hawaii 96813.

Volunteer Legal has valued our relationship with HCDA and would like to 
continue in the Unit. We appreciate HCDA’s offer to keep the current rent 
for the period August 1, 2024-July 31, 2025, and we can work with a 3% 
increase for each of the two 1-year periods commencing August 1, 2025 and 
August 1, 2026. However, we request the following:

Mutual termination right for any reason or no reason upon 1 year’s 
notice to the other party. We request the change from 6 months to 1 
year because we are a nonprofit and have budget constraints and 
duties to our clients, funding sources and donors that make it difficult 
for us to find replacement space in 6 months’ time. 
Termination right in favor of Volunteer Legal upon at least 3 months’ 
notice if there is another leak in the space during the term of the lease, 
exercisable within 6 months of any such leak. For example, if there is 
a leak on January 1, 2025, Volunteer Legal would have the right from 
January 1, 2025 to June 30, 2025, to give at least 3 months’ notice of 
termination of the lease due to the leak. The reason Volunteer Legal
is requesting this specific termination right is because of the ceiling 
leaks in the space on December 7, 2021, January 3, 2022, February 
16, 2022, and on April 4, 2023, which prevented Volunteer Legal
from using all or a portion of the space during some of the lease term. 
The series of leaks also made it very difficult for our organization to 
retain commercial renters insurance (which is required under the 
lease), as our insurance broker was only able to find one carrier that 
was still willing to issue us a policy. If there is another leak in the 
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space during the extended lease term, and we are unable to keep our 
existing commercial renters insurance policy, we will not be able to 
remain in the space without the insurance. 
Confirmation that we can continue to rent the same 10 parking stalls 
for the same amount per month. 

If you have any questions, please contact me at rachel@vlsh.org or 808-522-
0684. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely, 
                                                          

Rachel Figueroa
Executive Director


